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The Anzac tradition has always 

been important to Kilcoy State 
High School and this year we 

again commemorated Anzac 
Day with a full school 

assembly and service on 
Monday morning.  

 
Junior captains Mia Sheehan 

and Breanna James conducted 
the ceremony which began 

with the singing of the 
Australian Nation Anthem by 

Imogen Horton and Sarah 
Higgins.  

Special guest Dennis Farmer 

from Kilcoy RSL provided 
insight into the close 

connections that Kilcoy and its 
people have with the Gallipoli 

landing, notably the Kilcoy 
medlets, links to William 

Butler and rumour that the 
first RSL branch was founded 

by a  former Kilcoy publican.  
 

The Honour flag, which was 
presented to the town of 

Kilcoy in honour of those 
townsfolk who served in WW1 

was carefully unfurled and 

displayed for students to 
view. The flag is 98 years old 

and made of pure silk.  
 

Each year we hold a writing 
competition for Anzac Day. 

The winner this year  was 
Madelyn Lee from Year 8. 

Madelyn recited her poem 

ñRememberò  during the 
assembly whilst the wreaths 

were laid. Madelyn was 
presented with her book prize 

by Dennis Farmer.  
  

The junior and senior captains 
then laid the wreaths at the 

Anzac memorial at the front of 
the school.  

  
As has long been tradition, 

students also marched in the 
official ANZAC day parade on 

Tuesday. Forty seven students 

represented the school in the  
march.  

 
Schoo l  cap ta in  S tua r t 

Houstoun laid a wreath on 
behalf of the school with Tom 

Goode and Danyon Turner 
accepting a cheque for the 

school to purchase books.  

Anzac Commemoration 
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From the Principal 

Welcome back to term 2. I 

hope that everyone in our 
school community managed 

to negotiate the extreme 
weather associate with the 

cyclone at the end of term 1. 
It was certainly quite an 

extraordinary time for schools 
with widespread school 

closures. It was a time where 
the safety of students and 

families became the greatest 
priority for all.  

There was of course some 
inevitable disruption to 

learning and assessment 
however we are back on track 

and reporting was completed 
in preparation for parent -

teacher interviews next 
Tuesday 2 May. I would 

encourage parents to take 

advantage of the opportunity 
to discuss their studentsô 

learning progress this time.  

The school commemorated 
ANZAC day with a service on 

Monday 24 April and it was a 

privilege to hear Dennis 
Farmer from the Kilcoy sub 

branch of the RSL address to 
the student body. I was also 

impressed by the number of 
students who marched on 

ANZAC day at the townôs 
ceremony.  

It has been gratifying to see 

the studentsô commitment to 

the annual Kilcoy Show. This 
i s  ce r ta i n ly  a  ma jo r 

community event and the 
school has been actively 

involved. Our rural operations 
students have been at the 

show grounds assisting with 
the setting up, we have had a 

large number of students 
involved in baking and food 

preparation and of course 
there are all of the entries 

into all of the various 
competition classes from art, 

hor t icu l ture ,  f ru i t  and 

vegetables, livestock, all the 
way through to ambassador 

and show girl.  

There are a number of short 
weeks to start term 2 and a 

number of events such as 

NAPLAN along with various 
excursions which mean that 

students need to get back into 
school mode very quickly. All 

of these interruptions to 
normal routine mean it is 

important that students are in 
attendance for every minute 

of every day.  

Our next P and C meeting is 

Wednesday 10 May and I 

encourage interested parents 

to attend. I also look forward 

to meeting parents at our 

parent - teacher interviews in 

next Tuesday.  

Adam 

Colley, 
Principal  

 

 

 

 

Date 

Claimers   

 

 1st May Labour 

Day Holiday 

 

2nd May Parent/
teacher 

Interviews 

 

2nd  May Cheese 

making workshop 

 

9-11 May 

NAPLAN Yrs 7 & 

9 

 

17th  May Yr 10 
Humanities 

Excursion 

 

24 May Yr 7 &10 

Immunisations 

Student  

Absence  

Hotline  

All Absences 

must be 

reported to the 

school via  

Ph: 54 22 4360  

 Signed letter  

or  

 QParents App  
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P&C News  

President:  

Tony Martin  

 

Vice President:  

Dan Hall  

 

Secretary:  

 Lisa Anderson  

 

Treasurer:  

Cami Dench  

 

Meetings held  

every  2nd 

Wednesday of 
the Month  

 

Next meeting:  

Wednesday 10 

May  

Starting 5pm  

Administration 

Building  

Parent - Teacher interviews  

Report cards went out last 
week and parent - teacher 

interviews are open for 
booking.  These will be held 

on Tuesday the 2nd May, in 

the Resource Centre.  Parents 
can book interviews using the 

onl ine system Detai ls, 
including the code, were sent 

out with the report cards and 
are below.  

NAPLAN  

Students in Years 7 and 9 will 
undertake NAPLAN testing 

from the 9th to 11th of May.  

All students should be familiar 
with the structure and 

conditions of the tests.  

The data we obtain from 
NAPLAN better enables us to 

target our programs and 
resources where they are 

needed most, as well as 
informing teachers on where 

and how to differentiate 

instruction.   

To ensure your child is best 

prepared for the testing days, 
as with any school day, it is 

important that they eat 
breakfast each morning and 

have adequate sleep each 
night.  

Teena Matai, Act ing 

Deputy Principal  

From the Deputy Principal 

 

Scan to be  

taken to the  

QParents App 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

Tuesday 2 May 

Time: 3.15-6pm 

Book Online  

www.schoolinterviews.com.au 

Enter code: seky7 

Bookings close 12 noon May 2 

If  you do not have internet 

access please contact the 

school. 

Immunisation Dates:  

Wed May 24 

Year 7 and 10 
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